
2020/2021 Gratitude Report



THANK YOU
Adapting and Reimagining How We Support Our Community

Dear Peter Paul Partners and Supporters,

You may notice that this year’s annual report looks a little different. This is because 
what is most important to us this year is saying thank you. Thank you for believing in 
us, partnering with us, and trusting us as worthy stewards of your investments. This 
statement – Adapting and Reimagining How We Support Our Community – has become 
Peter Paul’s unofficial operating principle in response to a changing world where fixed 
strategic planning models no longer fit. 

John Coleman founded Peter Paul more than 40 years ago to support the East End 
community with a goal of building bridges in and between communities of people.  He and 
every other person that has worked for, supported, volunteered, and partnered with Peter 
Paul has added to the foundation that has helped Peter Paul not only survive but thrive in 
an unparalleled time in our organization’s history filled with challenges and uncertainty.

When the pandemic started and the words “social distancing” became part of our daily 
language, I found myself bristling each time I saw it written and heard it said, not because 
of the intention of keeping people safe, but instead the implied call to “distance” at a time 
when people needed to come together more than ever before. We know that our strength 
as an organization and community comes from finding common ground to create programs 
and supports that address community needs, helping all of us all move forward.

Peter Paul has felt your embrace over the last 40+ years and never more so than over the 
last 18 months. Our gratitude to all in our circle is overflowing. Whether you are a member 
of our community, supporter, volunteer, staff, or partner organization; we hear you and 
are inspired by your embrace as we go forward together with gratitude. Our students and 
families will need our support moving forward and Peter Paul is ready to adapt and serve 
with love as always. Thank you for helping Peter Paul to be the heart of the East End and 
for your commitment to our purpose to:

Educate the Child
Engage the Family
Empower the Community

Together, we will
Embrace the Future

With our heartfelt gratitude,

 DAMON JIGGETTS
 Executive Director
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“I am thankful that I have the opportunity, along with the rest of 
the Peter Paul team, to work alongside such resilient people, to be 
inspired by their example, and to ensure Peter Paul is the kind of 

responsible and responsive partner these families deserve.”

Damon Jiggetts, Executive Director
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THANK YOU FOR SUPPORTING

Our Youth

Each year presents its own set of unique challenges 

for our students at Peter Paul. They learn to adapt 

to changing schools, classrooms, teachers, and 

peers. These challenges become expected, and 

as our students grow, they begin to embrace them 

as a part of their academic journey. However, the 

COVID-19 pandemic presented a plethora of new 

and unexpected changes for our students. These 

were changes that not only took them by surprise, 

but also our teachers and staff - the people they 

look to for consistency and answers. During an 

unprecedented year, our students not only learned 

to adapt to their new “normal”, but they continued 

to show up for themselves and one another through 

continued engagement in our virtual Summer 

Promise Academy, virtual After School Academy, 

and in-person programming at Martin Luther King, 

Jr. Middle School. Their continued adaptability in the 

classroom and at home throughout the pandemic 

was inspiring and we are grateful to share space with 

an amazing community of young people. Thank you 

for continuing to stand behind our students as they 

adapted to this challenging time in their lives, and for 

continuing to support them in the years ahead. 

AFTER
SCHOOL
ACADEMY
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“Virtual school was so hard and I missed being with my 
friends that I used to see every day. Peter Paul helped me 

keep in touch with friends and teachers.”

Ijon, Peter Paul student
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THANK YOU FOR SUPPORTING

Our Families

At Peter Paul, we recognize parents and caregivers 

as an essential part of our approach to holistic 

education. This has been particularly evident over 

the course of the pandemic, as COVID’s restrictions 

on in-person school and congregant care programs 

have stretched our families in new and difficult ways. 

To support our families, Peter Paul offered a wide 

variety of virtual (and in person, when safe) programs 

to share resources, assist with at-home instructional 

support, assess and respond to emergency needs, 

and simply provide a safe space to decompress and 

focus on self-care with each other. Family events 

included virtual hangouts, cooking classes, outdoor 

fitness classes, and so much more – all co-created 

and co-facilitated by parents and Peter Paul staff! 

Thank you for joining us in wrapping Peter Paul’s 

families in our collective embrace.

PROMISE
FAMILY
NETWORK
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“Peter Paul has helped my family to have hope during 
the pandemic by providing opportunities for connection 

to not feel socially isolated. I’m so grateful!”

Peter Paul Parent
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THANK YOU FOR SUPPORTING

Our Community

During a time where most of us were (and still are) 

feeling disconnected from each other and our world, 

one thing that brought us hope was the love our 

neighbors showed one another. We hosted community 

walks, vaccination clinics, info feasts, food distribution, 

and much more. Our community continued to show 

up and support their neighbors’ well-being. We 

also launched our Z-LIFE (Leading Individuals to 

Foundational Employment) 

workforce development initiative 

for young adults in the City of 

Richmond between the ages of 18-26 years old. With 

this launch came an array of programming for this age 

group including live online events, resource sharing, 

and a $500 mini-grant for nine young entrepreneurs. 

The pandemic created an incredibly tense economic 

environment for small businesses, and these young 

entrepreneurs were left wondering how their 

businesses would survive. With community support, 

we were able to not only provide financial assistance 

but also facilitate a collective of young business 

owners that will continue to support each other’s 

entrepreneurial journeys throughout the pandemic 

and beyond. Thank you for supporting this important 

program, as well as the other community programs 

we hosted this year.  With you behind us, we were able 

to continue supporting our neighbors struggling with 

food insecurity, health concerns, resource scarcity, and 

more. However, you showed up as a member of our 

community this year - thank you.
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“Fitness Fridays offer a great workout and fun for the 
whole family. I especially loved the line dancing and 

the chance to get together safely outside.”

Chimere Miles, Family and Community Engagement Liasion
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WE ARE GR ATEFUL FOR OUR

Volunteers and Donors

We know that many of you are accustomed to visiting us at 

the Coleman Center or one of our school-based Promise 

Centers as classroom assistants, tutors, mentors, a guest 

on a Lunch & Learn tour, or just to stop by and say hello. 

We have missed seeing you in person, but are grateful 

for your support, understanding, and trust. Without you, 

we would not have been able to respond as quickly and 

nimbly as we have over the last year. Your generous 

contributions enable us to fully fund programs that build 

bright futures for our children and families. For a complete 

list of donors, volunteers, and in-kind donors, please visit 

Peter Paul’s website, here: 

https://peterpaulrva.org/2021/10/27/annual-report-fy21/

In 2018, the Boxwood Garden Club started its partnership 
with Peter Paul with the goal of creating a garden and 
green space in the playground area adjacent to the 
Coleman Center. Boxwood Club member and nationally 
known landscape architect, Anna Aquino, helped develop 
the master plan for the space and secure contractors for 
the project. The 2019 Commonwealth Award grant from 
the Garden Club of Virginia helped give Boxwood Garden 
Club the resources to transform Peter Paul’s playground 
into an inviting tree-filled native plant space that can be 
used as an educational space and gathering place for the 
neighborhood children and their families. Over the last 
two years, volunteers from the Club and their partners 
continued to plant, water, weed and mulch. One silver 
lining of the pandemic is that over the last year and a half, 
the garden has bloomed and matured, and is ready to 
continue to inspire the community.

VOLUNTEER SPOTLIGHT

Boxwood Garden Club
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WE ARE GR ATEFUL FOR OUR

Community Partners

We couldn’t have made it through this unprecedented 

year without the help of our many community partners! 

Special thanks to the VA Dept of Health, Girls on The 

Run, Planned Parenthood, Neighborhood Resource 

Center, A Better Day Than Yesterday, Mayor’s Youth 

Academy, Maggie Walker Community Land Trust, 

Richmond Public Schools, St. Peter’s Episcopal Church, 

Urban Hope, Reynolds Community College, ReWork 

Richmond, Crossover Ministry, Churchill Activities and 

Tutoring, ART 180, The Giving Wall, A.C.T.S., Caritas, the 

Science Museum of Virginia, and many more for your 

continued partnership! The collective effort of these 

and a host of other organizations across Richmond is 

what made much of our programming possible. Your 

adaptability and innovation in addressing the needs 

of our neighbors this year is the epitome of what 

community looks like. Thank you! 

To help children’s literacy skills stay sharp last year, 
Richmond Public Schools launched a new drive-by book 
service for students, the ‘Lit Limo.’ The mobile library 
stopped by to visit our students each week during the 
pandemic, bringing hundreds of books in English and 
Spanish to choose from. While the Lit Limo was initiated 
before the pandemic, COVID-19 presented an even 
greater need for access to books for young kids and 
teens across Richmond. Last school year, over 12,000 
students across the city were able to board the bus and 
grab a free book of their choosing. We are incredibly 
grateful for our continued partnership with the Lit Limo 
over the past year and its commitment to delivering 
books to our students!

COMMUNITY PARTNER SPOTLIGHT

Lit Limo
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“The Lit Limo provides an opportunity for students to build their 
personal home libraries. Not only are they able to browse the 
books on the limo, but they are also asked what kind of books 

are of interest to them, and the Lit Limo provides!”

Sharon Burton, Education Coordinator
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WE ARE GR ATEFUL FOR OUR

Staff and Board
Our amazing, committed, flexible staff and teachers have 
been the heart and soul of Peter Paul for more than 40 
years. Their dedication, leadership, and professionalism 
are on display daily through the programming and 
services Peter Paul delivers both in person and virtually 
year-round. Throughout the challenges of the last year, 
Peter Paul’s staff and board made decisions quickly, 
flexibly, and always with community input and feedback 
to inform any program changes or adjustments. There 
are no words that can truly recognize our respect and 
gratitude for our entire team. See below for a couple of 
staff highlights from the year

This dynamic duo are lifelong friends and have the distinction 
of having been students and now staff members at Peter Paul, 
providing crucial services during a time when our traditional 
methods of service delivery were severely challenged. In 
addition to his role as food and nutrition coordinator, Keonne 
has been front and center as a co-host of the virtual “Dinner 
and Discussions” all year long, where he creates recipes, 
packs up ingredient bags for families, and guides participants 
through fun and easy-to-replicate recipes. Isaiah, operations 
coordinator, works hard behind the scenes assisting with all 
day-to-day operations of Peter Paul, making sure our facilities 
stay clean and sanitized, parents and community members 
get prompt responses to questions, and ensuring clear 
communication across the organization.

In June 2021, Mr. Brown celebrated his 13th work anniversary 
at Peter Paul. While officially a Peter Paul bus driver, Mr. Brown 
is known to the Peter Paul community as someone you can 
always rely on for so much more. Mr. Brown’s steady presence 
throughout the pandemic was a comfort to our community 
who know him so well. In addition to driving students to and 
from our facilitated learning center at MLK Middle School 
each day, he worked hard to keep the buses clean and 
sanitized, deliver food or supplies to our senior citizens, and 
help with an array of miscellaneous tasks that arose. 

STAFF SPOTLIGHT
Chef Keymax (Keonne Lomax) and 
Isaiah Hardy

STAFF SPOTLIGHT

Mr. Brown
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“Going above and beyond does not begin to describe the 
commitment of the Peter Paul staff and teachers.”

Chris Moore, Peter Paul Board Member
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2%

United Way

3%

Churches 
and Civic 

Organizations

2020-2021 Revenue and Expenses

* Earned revenue includes rental income, 
interest income, and miscellaneous income. 

Total Net Assets $1,291,907

Revenue and Public Support

Contributed Revenue $3,153,115

Earned Revenue* $6,660

Total Revenue $3,159,775

Expenses

Program $1,297,349

Fundraising $269,705

Administration $300,815

Total Expenses $1,867,868

30%

Foundations

29%

Government

27%

Individuals

9%

Corporations

Income Sources

Peter Paul has contracted for an audit prepared by independent accountants. 
As of the 2020-2021 report printing, the financial information presented has not 
been audited. Once prepared, audited financial statements will be available on 
ConnectVA.org or upon request. 
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Peter Paul COVID-19 Response Snapshot

110 VIRTUAL
PROGRAMS
OFFERINGS 

 15 INFO 
 VIRTUAL
FEASTS

7 MONTHS
OF PETER
PAUL AT
MLK 

506 PETER
PAUL
STUDENTS
VISITED THE
RPS LIT LIMO 

750 FAMALIES
SUPPORTED
BY
CHRISTMAS
ANGEL
PROGRAM 

5 ONSITE
COMMUNITY
VACCINE
CLINICS

100 DAYS OF
VIRTUAL
AFTER
SCHOOL
ACADEMY

26
SPEAKERS
ON VIRTUAL
PANELS

435
FAMILIES 
RECEIVED 

CHRISTMAS 
ANGEL GIFT 

CARDS 

6
WEEKS OF IN-

PERSON SUMMER 
PROMISE 
ACADEMY

21
DINNER AND 
DISCUSSIONS 

15
VIRTUAL INFO 

FEASTS

4
ONSITE 

COMMUNITY 
VACCINE CLINICS

35
PARTNERS 

OFFERED THEIR 
PROGRAMS

35
SENIOR CITIZENS 

RECEIVED TABLETS 
AND TRAINING 

7
MONTHS OF 

PETER PAUL AT 
MLK



Jessica Brooks, Ph.D., Vice Chair
Assistant Professor, Virginia State University

Joy Brown
Chief Data Officer, Verizon Media

Tamika Daniel 
Behavioral Health Community Organizer, 
Greater Richmond SCAN

Mary Doswell, Chair
Retired, Dominion

Mark Franko, Immediate Past Chair 
Owner, Mark Franko Custom Building

Hal Greer, Secretary
Joint Legislative Audit & Review 
Commission

John Hopper 
Financial Advisor, Oppenheimer & Co. Inc.

Laura Lafayette
CEO, Richmond Association of Realtors

Scott Mayo 
President, LeapIT

Charlotte McGee 
Senior Vice President, Bank of America

Benita Miller, DDS 
Partner, Drs. Kaugars & Miller, P.C.

Christopher Moore 
Writer

Hillary Parkhouse, Ph.D. 
Assistant Professor, Virginia 
Commonwealth University

Tyrone Payton 
VP, Regional Service Operations, CarMax

Missy Reynolds 
Branch Manager, TowneBank

Thomas Watson 
Director, Human Resources, Altria

2020-2021
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

18 Peter Paul 2021 Gratitude Report



PETER PAUL SOCIETY
$10,000+
Anonymous (3)
AECW Fund of the Community Foundation for a greater Richmond
American Online Giving Foundation
The Robert Leroy Atwell and Lucy Williams Atwell Foundation
Robert and Mary Baltimore
Bank of America Charitable Foundation
Michael and Debbe Binns
Bon Secours Health System
Mary W. Bowers Charitable Trust
Brookfield Foundation
Ellen and Orran Brown
Capital One Services, LLC
CarMax Foundation
City of Richmond
Community Foundation for a greater Richmond
Estes Foundation
Julia and Tunnicliff Fox Charitable Trust
Genworth Foundation
Bill Harney and Charlotte Parrish
Wilbur M. Havens Charitable Foundation
Herndon Foundation
Emily S. And Coleman A. Hunter Trust
Impact Makers
Jackson Foundation
Bill and Jane Liepis
Markel Corporation
Steve and Kathie Markel
Massey Foundation
Dena, Chris, Ben and Sam Moore
Jeffrey Glenn and Rosel Moore
Moses D. Nunnally Charitable Trust B
Mary Morton Parsons Foundation
Pauley Family Foundation
PGA Foundation
R.E.B. Foundation
Richard and Caroline T. Gwathmey Memorial Trust
Richmond Memorial Health Foundation
Charles and Michael Robertson
St. James’s Episcopal Church
St. Mary’s Episcopal Church, Goochland
St. Stephen’s Episcopal Church
Bob and Anna Lou Schaberg Foundation
Shelton Hardaway Short, Jr. Trust
Smart Beginnings Greater Richmond
Don and Pia Steinbrugge
Wally and Wink Stettinius
Kirk and Kelly Tattersall
Cindy and Alan Thompson
TowneBank Richmond Foundation
U.S. Department of Education
Mark and Britt Van Deusen
Peter and Courtney Van Winkle
United Way of Greater Richmond and Petersburg
Virginia Department of Health
Virginia Sargeant Reynolds Foundation
Wells Fargo Foundation

2020-2021
Donors, Volunteers &  
In-Kind Supporters

This listing includes donations to Peter Paul’s 
annual programs between July 1, 2020 and June 
30, 2021 (gifts to the Campaign for the Children 
of Richmond’s East End were listed in previous 
annual reports). We have made every effort to 
ensure the accuracy of the listing. If there is an 
error, please know that it was not intentional, 
and we very much wish to know; please contact 
our Philanthropy office at (804) 780-1195 or 
development@peterpaulrva.org so that we may 
update our records.

19 2020-2021 Peter Paul Donors, Volunteers and In-Kind Supporters



CHALLENGER
$5,000-9,999
Anonymous (3)
Tiffany B. and Kelly Armstrong
Overton and Katharine Dennis Fund
FeedMore
James M. Frye Endowment
Stephen M. and Cheryl G. Goddard
Golden Nugget
Mr. and Mrs. William H. Goodwin, Jr. in honor of friends and family
The Gorrell Family Foundation
Marc and Chris Greenberg
Hal Greer
Leesa and Gordon Gregory
Chris and Cheryl Guedri
Hamilton Family Foundation
Pat and Susan Hanley
Jean and David Holman
Ann Bunzl Kamoe
A. Travis Massey
Matthew and Genevieve Mezzanotte Foundation
Richmond Association of Realtors Local Impact Fund
Mr. and Mrs. James E. Ryan, Jr.
St. Peter Baptist Church
Dorothy W. Shields Living Trust
Kevin and Pam Sutherland
Titmus Foundation
Tredegar Corporation
Florence G. Tullidge Charitable Trust
Universal Leaf Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Charles A. Williamson

LEADERSHIP CIRCLE
$2,500-4,999
Roger and Anne Boeve
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas R. Byrd
Central Soup Society of Philadelphia
Church World Service
Virginia and Larry Eiben
Mr. and Mrs. James Ellen, Jr.
Mr. Adam Foldenauer
The Fork Church in honor of Leigh and Mary Phillips
Bruce Gray
Hamilton Beach
Nancy and Hugh Harrison
The Shannon & Ellen Johnston Stewardship for Life
Jane and Yancey Jones
Rev. Dr. Sandra Levy
Benita and Michael Miller
Mutual Assurance Society of Virginia
Jennie O’Holleran
Old Dominion Freight Line, Inc. in honor of Patrick Hanley
Hillary Parkhouse and Thomas Loeber
Christine Kane Plant
RBC Foundation
Richmond Christmas Mother Fund
Mr. and Mrs. Frank W. Roach

Hart and Genie Roper
St. John’s Episcopal Church
St. Stephen’s Preschool Parents Council
Senior Center of Greater Richmond, Inc.
Wlliam and Stacy Souders
Rick Sturgill in memory of Charlotte Marie Sutherland
Mr. and Mrs. James E. Ukrop
Women of St. Stephen’s Episcopal Church
Vince and Mary Mason Wood

INVESTOR CLUB
$1,000-2,499
Anonymous
Aetna Inc.
Meredith Albright
All Saints Episcopal Church
Susan Atkinson
Ann T. Beane
William and Neill Bellamy
Thom Blair
Blue Ocean Brain
Samuel and Jessica Brown
Lissy Bryan
Mark and Anne Burnett in memory of Rev. David Anderson
Sharon and Art Burton
Robert Bushnell and Linda Frith in honor of Christopher J. Moore
CapTech Ventures, Inc.
Marshall Chambers
John and Janet Cogbill
Christa Coleman
Commonwealth of Virginia Campaign
Dominion Energy Charitable Foundation
April Duff
Mr. and Mrs. Keith R. Dull
Susan Ellett and Mo Shumate
Jack M. Enoch Jr.
Sandy Fitz-Hugh in memory of Sue Fitz-Hugh
Palmer and Doug Garson
John Graham
Katharine Gray
Dale and Marcia Anne Hill
Mr. and Mrs. W. Barry Hofheimer in honor of grandchildren Tessa, 

Will, and Anna
Mr. and Mrs. J. Garrett Horsley
Jay Jennings and Elizabeth Cabell Jennings
The Joyner Foundation
Helen Lewis Kemp
Bill and Marsha Kendrick
Dan Keough
Dale and Stevie Korneke
Mr. and Mrs. Richard G. Lundvall
Rebecca Maclauchlan
Bill and Beth McClelland
Mr. and Mrs. Wallace B. Millner III
Susan and David Monday
Charles Stewart Mott Foundation
Network for Good
Messrs. P. Bradley Nott, Jr. and Bradley D. Nott
Mr. and Mrs. O.H. Parrish
Tyrone Payton
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Amy and Stephen Popovich
Powell Fund of The Community Foundation
James and Janet Price
Elizabeth Prom-Wormley
Rev. Bill and Lynn Ellen Queen
William G. Reynolds Charitable Foundation
Harrison Roday in honor of Lamont Bagby
Rotary Club of Midlothian
Camille and Mike Royster
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Savage
Ms. Emily Scarborough
Michael Schewel and Priscilla Burbank
John Shomaker
Frankie and Steve Slaughter
Hugh B. Stuart in memory of Preston and Betty Stuart
SunTrust
Ronald Sutherland in memory of Charlotte Marie Sutherland
Sandra Taylor
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey C. Timmons
Betse and Winston Trice
Dr. Patrick Nana-Sinkam and Kristin Trost
Thomas and Cathy Tullidge
Ned and Laura Valentine
Anne Vaughan
Mr. and Ms. Matthew Wherry
Jeffrey and Tamra Wilt
Brent and Tina Winn

STAKEHOLDER
$500-999
Anonymous (2)
Ryon and Caroline O’Dair Acey
Mary F. Anderson in memory of Rev. David Anderson and  

in honor of Marie and Bernard Franko
Apex Systems
Associated Distributors, LLC
Margaret Austin in honor of Mark Franko
Haywood and Joanne Blakemore
Jessica Brooks
Thomas and Margaret Brown
Ben and Zoe Bunnell
Mary Anne Burke in memory of Carol Dickinson
Hank and Paula Chambers
Jeffrey P. Chapman
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Cribbs
Jean Davis
John Del Grosso in memory of Connie Del Grosso
Mr. R. David Dicioccio in memory of Louise Coldwell
Donahue Family Foundation
Jane Doyle
Robert Fehrmann in honor of Simone Kschuk
Joanna Fowler
The Rt. Rev. Susan E. Goff
Robert Grandfield
HandsOn Greater Richmond
Anne H. Hardage
Tricia Harper
Hechizo
Rev. Robert and Lolly Hetherington
Ron and Patti Hunt

Rosemary and Ed Jones
Robert and Lynn Lambeth, Jr.
Patti and Bill Loughridge
Mar-Mary and Richard Lutge
Marquee Analytics in honor of Gerard J. White
William and Joyce May
Rick and Jill McCormick
Blake McDonald
Mobelux
The Mount Carmel Baptist Church
Harold Nixon
The Reverend Dr. Ruth Partlow
Scottie Pate
Perspecta VITA Team in memory of Connie Del Grosso
Cotes and Helen Pinckney
Barbara M. Rose
Barbara Sadtler
David Sams
Schroeder Investment Management
Mansi and Keyur Shah in honor of Kate Stark and Family
Bob and Susan Siegfried in honor of Damon Jiggetts
Benjamin Thomas
Charles and Gwen Tilley
Tilt Creative + Production
Mr. Edward Trebour
Stacye and Skip Trulear
Ted and Katie Ukrop
Virginia Estate & Trust Law, PLC
Tom Watson
Western Henrico Rotary Club
Mr. and Mrs. Wilson Whitehurst, III
Mr. and Mrs. John. H. Wick, III
Wiley|Wilson
Mr. and Mrs. Charles F. Witthoefft

ASSOCIATE
$250-499
Anonymous (3)
Marshall Acuff
Howard Palmer Anderson, Jr.
Andrew Basham
Michael Bledsoe
Boxwood Garden Club
Wade Brown, Sr.
Robert and Katherine Cabaniss
Karen Coleman
Beese Craigie
Catrina Crowe
Deborah Dean
Donna and Randy Ellis
Hali Emminger
Andrew Foster
Jeanne Franko
Sam and Carol Ann Fuller
Maura and Rick Gaenzle
Jeffrey and Lucille Harris
Sue Houdyshell
Larry Jones
Dwight and Cee Cee Jones
Simone Kschuk

Investor continued
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Annorie Lee
Derek Leiner
Katherine Lowden
Page and Adrian Luxmoore
Fannie Mallonee
McKesson
Gayle and Henry Miller
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Muldowney
Christian Munson
Norfolk Southern Charitable Match Trust
Reza Omarzai
Ms. Sweta Patel in honor of Ella Henson
Paymerang LLC
Cindy and Dennis Pryor
Joan E. Putney and John Bennett
Quinn Evans
Katherine G. Remick
Danielle and Ryan Ripperton
Jo Lynne Robins in honor of Jean Edwards
Mark Ryan
Mr. and Mrs. John Sherman, Jr. in honor of Molly Hood
Linda and Glenn Strickland in honor of Sallie Smoot
Truist Bank
Mr. and Mrs. W. Taylor Tucker
Scott and Lilo Ukrop
Umanoff Design
United Way of Roanoke Valley
UNOS Salesforce Team
Massie and Margaret Valentine
Stephanie Coleman Watkins in memory of John H. Coleman
James Weinberg in honor of Christopher J. Moore
Jeanette Welsh
Joe and Joyce White
George and Mary Kendall White
Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin M. Woodson
Mr. and Mrs. Madison Wootton

FRIEND
Up to $249
Anonymous (21)
Mr. and Mrs. William L. Abbott in memory of Rev. David Anderson
Adapt 2 Healing LLC
Janis A. Allen
Elnora Allen
Amazon Smile
Amica Companies Foundation
Maggie Anderson and Nate Lincoln
Matt and Marcey Anderson
Robert W. Anthony
Mr. and Mrs. William B. Armstrong in memory of Rev. David Anderson
Susan H. Armstrong
Sally and Charley Ayers
Franklin and Frances Aylor
Gilbert Baber
Kimberly Bailey
Isabel Bates
Jane Baughan in memory of Rev. David Anderson
Scott and Nancy Belleman
Robin Benns
Dietrich and Kimberley Berling in honor of Carol Berling

Mrs. Louise Bledsoe
Ms. Courtney Blondino
Lloyd Bostian, Jr.
Saida Bouhajja
Bonnie Bowling
Caroline Y. Brandt
Kathryn Brock in honor of Jane Selden
Jim and Frannie Brooks
Carlos Brown
Judy Brown
Missy Buckingham
Ellen and Duncan Buoyer in honor of William McDermott
Kathleen Burden
Ada Burrell in memory of John H. Coleman
W. Wymond Cabell
Dabney Carr
W.T. and Cornelia J. Carter
Mildred P. Carter
Center Creek Homes
Patricia K. Champion in memory of Malachi McLean
James Champion, IV
Citizens Charitable Foundation
Lawrence Clark
Guy Alan Lushin and Constance Clark
Rachel Clark in honor of Catherine Hodges
Carrie Brown and Eric Cloven
Sara and Mark Colasuonno
Deborah Coleman
Rev. and Mrs. Donald Coleman
Delia Coleman
Community Foundation for Greater Atlanta
Connie and Roger Cordell
Brandon Cotman
Garland and Gwen Creighton
Thomas and Bonnie Cricchi
Bonnie Cronin
CyberGrants
Virginia D’Adamo in memory of Steve D’Adamo
Nikki D’Adamo-Damery
Daniel and Miriam Davidow
Sam and Susan Davis
Mr. and Mrs. Edwin Davis
Joan Dilworth
Angilee DiMartino
Cullen Dolson
Jane Dowrick and Michael Whitlow
Leslie Ellis
Mary Ellis in honor of Jim Price
Jackie Elston
Mark and Lisa Ended
Susan and Jim Ettare
Bruce and John Evans
The Fahrenheit Group
The Father’s House Community Outreach Center
J. Alexis Fisher-Rizk
Steven and Jennifer Ford
Lynn Engleby Foster
Evan Fowler
Mr. and Mrs. R. Leigh Frackelton, Jr.
Barbara Franko
Bernard and Mary Franko
John and Donna Franko
Mark and Channy Franko

Associate continued
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Frontstream
Muscoe Garnett
Lisa Ghidotti
Greater Horizons
Ms. Zoe Green
Amy Gregory
Betty Jane Hagan
Elizabeth Hanes
Geraldine Delores Harris
Wright Harrison in memory of Sue Fitz-Hugh
Keith Hart
Grady Hart
Dennis H. Harvey
James Harvey
Dr. Clifford E. Henderson
Jay Henderson
Melanie Hewes
Mark A. Badger and Laura A. Heymann
Janet H. Hinch in memory of Sue Fitz-Hugh
Elizabeth Hood in honor of Molly Hood
Molly and Rick Hood
Amy Hudgens
Mariana Johnson
Sheila Jones
Shonda Jones
Tarshay Jones
Bill and Lee Anne Judkins
Mackenzie and Joseph Kain
Arnold Kamm
Mr. and Mrs. Brent King
Marieke van Rijn and Peter Klemz
Laura Koenig
Jessica Kong
Kroger Foundation Co.
Steven Larson in honor of William McDermott
Stephen Lecky
Megan Lee
Dana and David Lesesne in memory of Arthur and Teresa Pomponio
Rudy Lindbloom in honor of Nancy Powell
Gwenn R. Litchfield in honor of Yen Huynh Rayner’s birthday
Robin and Christopher Long
Jennifer Lucado
Molly and Kelly Lukschander
Andrew Lyon and Erin O’Toole-Lyon
Tucker Martin
Jamie Massouleh
Laura McCoy
Reeves McCune
Lynn McDaniel
Mrs. and Mr. Caroline McDowell
Wheat and Barrie McDowell
Patricia McNaught and Todd Van Gordon
Ingrid Mercer
Jackie Merrick
Patricia Merrill
Martin Miller
Stephanie Millon
Jean Moore
George and Anne Taylor Moorman
Rev. and Mrs. Stephen S. Moose
Dick and Elizabeth Morgan in memory of Sue Fitz-Hugh
Debbie Morton
Frank and Deane Mountcastle

Maureen Neal in honor of Anne Vaughan
Kevin Nee
Jane W. Nelson
Nikki Nicholau in honor of Gwen Corley Creighton
Lindsay and Christian Nolde
Aubrey Northam
Margaret Nuckols-Currence and Joseph Currence
Coleen Odaniell
Katherine O’Donnell in honor of LMR Class of 2016
William and Ann Oppenhimer
Dennis and Deborah O’Toole
Priscilla Paciocco
Annette Parsons in honor of Emmett H. Thompson
Sara Partlow in honor of Ruth Partlow
Damon Pendleton
Petals&Twigs
Pfizer Foundation Matching Gifts Program
Angelyn C. Poe
Heather Pote
Timshel Purdum
Mayur Rajadhyaksha
Tom and Kaye Redford
Ann Reed
Tom and Barbara Ress
W. Grant and Dale Revell
Courtney Rice
Alex Ripperton
Randy and Joanie Robins
Ernie Rogers
Sydana Rogers Hollins
Linda and David Rose
Christine Rothman in honor of Sarah Young
Susan Rozamus
Jane Ruffin
St. James the Less Episcopal Church
Genie A. Samford in memory of Mr. and Mrs. Eugene Samford
Deborah Schussler in memory of Charlotte Marie Sutherland
John and Gail Schwartz
Mr. and Mrs. Robert H. Scott in honor of Mary Anne Burke, Molly Hood, 

and Melissa Williams
Betsy Seaman
Talbot Selby
Umesha and Veema Shetty
Richard and Sandra Shirey
Sara Shone
Shop Ethics 101
George and Sylvia Spagna
Deborah Speece in memory of Charlotte Marie Sutherland
Mary Stagg
Robert and Judith Ann Suder
Eleanor Sullivan
Kit Sullivan
Mary-Helen and Robert Sullivan
Jeffrey and Lyn Swallen
Liz Tarry
Trent Taylor
Vanessa Tee-Coles
Lisa and Arun Thomas
Nancy T. and Matthew G. Thompson
Thrivent
Emma Tilley
Pattie Tobler
Top Line HR in honor of Theresa Moore

Friend continued
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Glenn Trepeta
Liz Tyler in honor of Jeanne Engleby
United Way of Rhode Island
Diana Vasquez
Hope Vaughan
Les Venable in memory of John H. Coleman
Elizabeth R. Vergnano in honor of Patte Koval
Ms. Nancy O. Vincey
Beth Waddington
Caroline and Gordon Wallace
Suzanne and Brian Wallis
Dennis and Linda Walter
Ross Walton
Cherie Warfield
William and Mary Jane Weatherford
Mr. and Mrs. Marcus F. Wein in honor of Barbara Brown and 

Reverend Dr. Paige Chargois
Elizabeth Weisiger
Rev. Dr. Dorothy White in honor of Ronald L. Carey
Artile B. White
James White

Friend continued

Ada Marie Amon
Kim Dean Anderson
Mary Anderson
Kathryn Angus
Anna Aquino
Breanne Armburst
Johnathon Armstrong
Eric and Ernestine Armstrong
Susan Atkinson
Robert Baltimore
Melvetta Banks
Ali Barron
LaDeesha Batton
Jamie Bitz
Michael Bledsoe
Rodney Boykin
Rodney and Kathy Boykin
Liz Broda
Jessica Brooks
Mollie Brooks
Olivia Brown
Olivia Brown
Barbara Brown
Phyllis Bruce
Michelle Buresh
Karen Butterfield
Robert Cabaniss
Johna Campbell
Nancy Campos
Ron and Elaine Carey
Molly Carey
Ronald Carey
Patricia Carmichael

Marshall Chambers
Miesha Chandler
Larry Clark
Heather Clarke
Christa Coleman
Gwen Corley Creighton
Kelly Cramer
Rasheed Creighton
Catrina Crowe
Catrina Crowe
David Curtis
Nikki D’Adamo-Damery
Rachel Davis
Jean Davis
Deborah Dean
Mark DeBord
Harvey Dennis
Scotty Dilworth
Rich Dilworth
Taylor Donley
Diana Dozier
Abhay K. Duggirala
Geraldine Edwards
Aubrey El
Hali Emminger
Virginia Estate and Trust Law, PLC Estate
Catherine Estevez
Leigh Farmer
Steven Forbes
Steven Forbes
The Fork Church Fork
Joanna Fowler
Joanna Fowler

Jeanne Franko
Gary Freeman
Tatiana French
Sarah Gagnon
Jessica Galbraith
Tricycle Gardens
Ms. Gardner
Junius Gentry
Dionna Gibson
Meghan Godwin
Lindsey Goodrich
Katharine Gray
Zoe Green
Dawn Green
Zoe Green
Chris and Marc Greenberg
Sara Griebel
Kat Groover
Missy Gulquist
Susan and Patrick Hanley
Isiah Hardy
Anne Harrington
Betsy Hart
Liz Hart
Dennis Harvey
Dennis Harvey
Bilan’s Heart Heart
Sarah Heitzman
Pam Hervey
Phoenecia Hill
Jean Holman
Jean Holman
Amy Hudgens

2020-2021 Volunteers & In-Kind Supporters

Individuals

Katherine Whitehead
Dr. and Mrs. David C. Whitehead, Jr. in honor of the Boxwood Garden Club
Alice Wiggins in honor of Theresa Moore
Moriah Wilkins
Sarah Wilkinson
Rodney Willett and Lydia Pulley
Melissa and Bruce Williams
Michelle Williams in memory of Earlene Wilson
John K. Williams
Lisa Williams
Lynn Williams in honor of Toni McCraken
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Williamson
Barbara and Larry Williford in memory of John H. Coleman
Sylvia Wilson
Beverly S. Wilson
Suzanne Wimett
Murray Withrow
Beverly Compton Wynn
Sarah Young
Mariia Zimmerman
Keith Zirkle in honor of Joanna Fowler
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Deacon Karla Hunt
Yen Huynh
Yen Huynh
Lynda James
Weinstein JCC JCC
Kelveonya Johnson
Rosemary Jones
Dwight Jones
Rosemary Jones
Madison Kilgore
Urban League of Greater Richmond League
Maxine Lee
Kristin Lennox
Anna and Kim Luger
Richard Lutge
Mar-Mary Lutge
Sharon Machrone
Patrick Martin
Andrew Martinek
Travis Massey
Rick McCormick
Richard McCormick
John McCune
Jasmin McKinney
Jasmine Mckinney
Patricia McNaught
Rob Mctier
Rob Mctier
Daniel Meehan
Sharon Moody
Rosel Moore
Betty Moore
Dena and Chris Moore
Jeff and Rosel Moore
Rosel Moore
Debby and Stephen Moose
Soraya Morris
The Mount Carmel Baptist Church Mount
David Moxley
Valentin Muhammed
Phyllis Murray
Emma Nash

Lee Nelson
Lynn Niedermayer
Harold Nixon
Cindy Nolan
Julie Norman
Aubrey Northam
Travis O’Quinn
Micheal Paccione
Barbara Packer
Barbara Parker
Michael Parsons
Alphonso Pauley
Rachel Payne
Damon Pendleton
Fernando Perez
Liz Price
Thomas Rayner
Thomas Rayner
Ashley Reeves
Amy Rein
Terry Rightnor
Danielle Ripperton
Megyn Robertson
Jo Lynne Robins
Delia Rose
Linda Rose
Christine Ruderson
Juniper Runion
Child Savers
Erica Schreider
Boo Smythe
Baron Sorrell
Stacey and Craig Standlick
Durwood Steed
Chad Stewart
Linda Strickland
Mary-Helen Sullivan
Kit Sullivan
Kit Sullivan
Emma Sutherland
Jeff Swallen
Maria Tabb

Sandra Taylor
Binia Tesfamariam
Nella Timmons
Crystal Travis
Kristin Trost
Lindsay Tuck
Mignon Tucker
Candice Turner
Peter Van Winkle
Diana Vasquez
Anne Vaughan
Anne Vaughan
Rob Waltenbauf
Cherie Warfield
Kaya Washington
Tom Watson
Sharon Wayne
Bill Weber
Laura Weisiger
Breanna West
Breanna West
Artile White
Gerard White
Marge White
Gary White
Panthier Whiting
Sarah Wilkinson
Darryl Williams
Mariah Williams
Simone Williams
Andrea Willis
Carter Wishnand
Charles Witthoefft
Rick and Lane Witthoefft
Mary Mason Wood
Vince Wood
L’Angela Woods
Benjamin Woodson
Sarah Jane Wyat

Individuals continued

Alpha Pheta Boule
Baskervill
Boxwood Garden Club
Capital One
Christ the King Lutheran Church
Church Hill Rotary Club
Dominion Energy Charitable Foundation
Encampaso Health
Episcopal Redeemer
The Franko Family
Garden Club of Virginia
Genworth
Girl Scout Troop #101
God’s Glory Music

Hands on Greater Richmond
Joyner Fine Properties
Junior League of Richmond
Markel Corporation
Mindful Mornings
Mount Zion Church
National Association of University Women
Phelan Petty
Richmond Christmas Mother Fund
St. Christopher’s School
St. James Episcopal Church
St. James the Less
St. John’s Episcopal Church
St. Mary’s Episcopal Church

St. Peter’s Baptist Church
St. Peter’s Episcopal Church
St. Stephen’s Episcopal Church
St. Stephen’s Preschool
Stauer Acquisitions
Target
United Way of Greater Richmond  

and Petersburg 
UNOS
Virginia Department of Health
Westminster Presbyterian Church

Groups
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